
   
 

   
 

 
 
September 10, 2024 
 
 
The Honorable Dave Upthegrove 
Chair, King County Council 
Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E 
 
Dear Councilmember Upthegrove: 
 
This letter transmits the King County Strategic Information Technology Plan (SITP) 2024-
2027 as required by King County Code 2A.380.200.B, along with a proposed Motion that 
would, if enacted, adopt the SITP. The SITP reflects King County’s commitment to 
technological advancement to deliver effective and equitable public services to enhance the 
lives of every person in our community.  
 
Preparation of the SITP was coordinated by the King County Department of Information 
Technology (KCIT) and included participation from KCIT leadership and staff. Other 
participating entities included the Strategic Advisory Council (SAC), comprised of County 
separately elected officials and external technology and/or government advisors as well as 
King County department and agency information technology governance representatives. 
External technology and/or government advisors participated included representatives from 
Microsoft, Amazon, and Slalom, and Chief Information Officers from the state of Washington, 
the City of Seattle, Snohomish County, the King County Housing Authority, and Sound 
Transit.   
 
The SITP overview, including information technology goals and objectives, were presented to 
and endorsed by the SAC prior to transmittal of the attached report.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of the SITP and proposed Motion. If your staff have 
questions, please contact Megan Clarke, Chief Information Officer, Department of Information 
Technology at 206-477-7067. 
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Sincerely, 

for 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:         King County Councilmembers  

ATTN:  Stephanie Cirkovich, Chief of Staff, King County Council  
  Melani Hay, Clerk of the Council  

Karan Gill, Chief of Staff, Office of the Executive  
Penny Lipsou, Council Relations Director, Office of the Executive 
Megan Clarke, Chief information Officer, Department of Information Technology 
John Klein, Strategic Technology Planning Manager (KCIT)  


